
 

 

 

 

   

  

 

 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 
   
 

 

  

 

 

 
 
Dear Parents/Carers, Governors and Friends, 
 

Confirmations of positive test results on Sunday evening, Monday morning and Tuesday lunchtime led to three whole year group bubbles having to learn from 

home this week and next. Staff worked fast to ensure that home learning was activated and we hope that many of our pupils have been able to access this.       

Each time a positive test occurs, I will check with Public Health whether any, some or many others should be isolating. This will depend on the likelihood of contact 

with the infected person, the duration of this and when it happened. That is why during the half term just a class had to isolate compared to whole year groups 

this week. Unfortunately, we can anticipate that further bubbles will be sent home and it can happen to the same group again and again. Our patience, 

understanding and resilience is paramount in coping with this challenge. Please inform the school know immediately when a positive case is confirmed in your 

household so that we can take fast action. You can do this out of school hours here: https://www.princeofwales.enfield.sch.uk/covid-19-help-report-an-absence/  

Could it be that that the R-rate of this second wave is coming down? We can keep each other safe by following the HANDS, FACE & SPACE rules.                            

And remember, please do not take children that are isolating out of the house - currently Years 1, 3 and 5.  

 

THIS WEEK: 

 

Our usual Reading and Times Tables are featured -  pages 2 and 8 

 

Little Red Riding Hood 

All year groups read different versions of this much-loved fairy tale and carefully crafted links were made to geography and other subjects. It also explains why 

there is an art installation on the Island. Have a look through each of the year group pages and check the variety of LRRH books that we read on page 3.  

 

United Against Bullying – we don’t tolerate bullying, help us prevent it but how to report it when it does? – page 9 

 

Phonics Workshop for EYFS and Year 1 parents   

Join in the phonics and reading meeting on Friday 27th November 2020 at 10am via Microsoft Teams.  Receive general information on phonics and reading and the 

programme that we use to deliver phonics to your children, Read Write  Inc. We will also speak briefly about the Phonics Screening Check that all Year 1 pupils 

take towards the end of the academic year. Please join Mrs Vourloumis and Mrs Davis next week. We look forward to seeing you all there. The Teams link has 

been sent via email or text. 

Mr Jan M Bless - Headteacher 
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20th November 2020 

 

Due to year groups self-isolating our Attendance this week is for classes that remain in school 
   

                              Ash 93.75%               2A 88.68%                      4F 91.30%                    6B 90.25% 
                             Birch 88.73%              2L 88.49%                      4H 91.67%                    6T 88.98% 
                              Oak 84.21%               2T 79.24%                     4R 82.61%                    6Th 95.09% 

Well done to Ash, 2A and 6Th for best attendance this week. 
      Overall attendance since the start of the school year: 92.24%  

 
 

 

Our Value this week was  THOUGHTFULNESS 

The following pupils modelled the value this week: 

 

Charlie 1H, Ailon 1T, Omari 2A, Kaiden 2L, Macey 2T, 

Jayden 3F, Nida 3G, Indi 3W, Rhome 4F, Humahira 4H, 

Emmanuela 4R, Varun 5G, 

 Jayda 5T, Arian 6B, Sally 6T, Ela Su 6TH 

 

 

 

https://www.princeofwales.enfield.sch.uk/covid-19-help-report-an-absence/


 

 

 

 

linked to our learning that we have read in classes this week   

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

  

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Can you guess who enjoys 

reading while eating their lunch?!  

Did you guess correctly that last 

week’s picture was Mrs Jones? 

Guess who?! 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

United Against Bullying 

The past three weeks we have focussed on managing challenges, kindness 

and being thoughtful. Applying these values helps us in our relationships with 

others and should reduce bullying incidents. Unfortunately, bullying does 

happen on occasion at our school. This week was anti-bullying week and we 

are reminded of our behaviour expectations including the role of the 

bystander and the toxic role of the person who gossips and spread rumours to 

provoke a reaction or inflame a situation. 

Reporting bullying incidents 

Look at the poster on this page. Do report unkind 

and mean behaviour – we don’t stand for that. 

If it is bullying, you can report that through our 

school website by clicking on the button on the front 

page. The form will then be processed by the school 

office. 

Children made posters 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


